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LIGHTOAKS PARK WALKABOUT

Wednesday 30th July 2008
Present:

Cllr M Ferrer

B. Patten

F. Grundy


J. Nolan

J. Cook
K. Shaw


D. Shaw 
M. Kerr (PCSO)

E. Laidler
Mick Walbank - 
Community Services

Steve Taylor -  
Environmental Services  
Keith Gillott -                    “                    “

GENERAL
Residents were again pleased with the way the park was being maintained in general.  It was good to see that the sports area was being well-used by young people working with Community Sports Development Officers.  The rest of the park was also busy with general use.

TREES

Paul Jones will be invited to the next walkabout to give on update on the tree management programme.

BENCHES
Steve Taylor will contact the Fire Service and / or Probation Service to see if teams can come and do some cleaning and painting / staining of benches in the park.

POND

Steve Taylor advised that members of his team had been put forward for a Greater Manchester Pond Maintenance Course.  Steve will suggest that the Lightoaks pond be used for the training.

RAZOR WIRE

Martin Kerr will visit the houses on Radcliffe Park Road, who have put low razor wire on their back fences, where it presents a potential hazard for park users.  Steve Taylor will look into removing the low barbed wire which has been put on the park fence in places subject to health and safety requirements.

DAMAGED PARK FENCING

Martin Kerr will visit the houses on Radcliffe Park Road behind which gaps have again been cut in the park fencing advising that cutting the park fence is a criminal offence.  Steve Taylor asked the blacksmiths to come and replace the pieces of fence cut out and weld the other gate created in the fence.
SPORTS AREA

Progress with refurbishing the sports area can not proceed further until / unless the council can provide match funding, probably in excess of £100,000.  No source of funding has been identified.  One possibility may be S106 funding if and when the development of the former Oakwood School site takes place.
